Graduate Council Meeting

May 8, 2006

3:30-5:30pm
Present:
Crump Baker, Alan Dennis, Paul Jamison, Catherine Pilachowski, Paul



Rohwer, Marianne Wokeck, Gene Kintgen, David Daleke, Sherry 



Queener, Sharon Sims, Debora Shaw, Jim Williams

Absent:
Richard Bauman, James Capshew, Subir Chakrabarti, Michael Darnel, 



Jane Grant, Leslie Harlacker, Estelle Jorgensen, Thomas Keirstead, Mike 



Klemsz, Daniel Peavy, Mark Person, Gail Vance, Tom Von de Embse

Deans’ Business:  

Introduction of all present members

Approval of Minutes of Last Meeting

            The Graduate Council approved the minutes from January 23, 2006

Search and Screen Committee for Dean of the University Graduate School

            Associate Vice President Sarita Soni, Chair of the Search and Screen Committee distributed the membership of the committee and reported that the goal was an internal search that would be completed quickly, ideally by the middle or end of June.  In response to her request for suggestions about qualities to look for, various members of the Council suggested that the person would have to be committed to enhancing intercampus cooperation, to reshaping the Graduate School so it will be more service-oriented toward students and faculty, to bringing various offices and directors together, to maintaining a high visibility, to providing leadership in fund-raising, and to reducing organizational confusion (when several offices are doing similar tasks).  Overall, the ideal dean will be a visible, well-known, campus-neutral articulator of future directions in graduate education at Indiana University.  It was suggested that the committee make the UFC resolution on the Graduate School available to candidates so they can comment on it in some detail, and it was stressed that in the present atmosphere of uncertainty it is important to do everything possible to make candidates feel comfortable.

National Research Council Survey of Doctoral Programs Update

            The National Research Council tries to assess the state of academic doctoral programs every ten years, though it has been longer this time.  Deans Sherry Queener and David Daleke are leading the process for Indiana University.  There are several difficult problems.  First is the taxonomy to be used: especially in the life sciences, the categories of the survey are not the traditional departments, and there are various interdisciplinary programs.  This leads to the second problem, which is to identify the faculty associated with each area: faculty in the same department may well be in different areas, and—given interdisciplinary areas—in more than one.  How to assign faculty members to the areas is a major problem, and how to divide faculty members’ time (in the case of faculty identified with more than one area) is another.  The present plan (complete with time-line) calls for departments (or some other administrative unit) to assign faculty to the areas, and then for faculty members to have the opportunity to confirm their assignments.  The third problem is keeping to the very ambitious timeline for the project.  Deans Daleke and Queener have convened an advisory committee to provide advice on the project.  

Graduate Faculty
            While the new system of graduate faculty membership (membership granted automatically to all tenure-track faculty and by departmental nomination to non-tenure-track faculty, but the endorsement to direct doctoral dissertation granted on the basis of departmental review and recommendation) has worked well so far, two problems have arisen.  The first is whether non-tenure-track faculty can be granted the endorsement.  It was pointed out that faculty without the endorsement can direct dissertations now with special permission. Moreover, the Council observed that departments should be able to find faculty members with the endorsement to direct dissertations.  These two considerations led the council to agree that the present system should be continued.  

The second problem concerns the provision that only doctoral-granting units can recommend faulty for the endorsement.  The utilitarian approach to the problem argues that this is reasonable, since faculty within those departments are most likely to direct dissertations; the provision that units can recommend faculty outside their own guarantees that all faculty needed for dissertations can be nominated.  However, for years the endorsement (or in the older terminology, “full” membership in the graduate faculty) was seen as a form of recognition of achievement in research, and since “full” members were given the endorsement when the new system was instituted, there are now departments that don’t offer the doctorate which nevertheless have faculty members with the endorsement, a status which their younger and equally accomplished colleagues can never earn.  After discussion alternating between the utilitarian and recognition points of view, it was decided that all programs offering graduate degrees should be able to nominate faculty for the endorsement, and that the deans should formulate appropriate language over the summer for the Council to approve in the fall.

Enhancing Intercampus Communication

            Dean Queener suggested a number of ways to ensure effective communication between the campuses offering graduate programs: an effective method of review for new programs; shared expertise reflected in assessments; faculty working cooperatively across campuses.  There used to be programs, for instance, the intercampus research initiative, that facilitated this kind of cooperation, but they have largely disappeared.  Suggestions for reviving cooperation included receptivity to ideas and colleagues from other campuses, building on examples of successful intercampus collaboration, and publicizing these examples, perhaps on departmental web pages. 

